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Welcome to Lucy Gardner, our new Assistant Clerk 
 

We are pleased to welcome Lucy to the Council. She has over 15 years’ experience of 
supporting universities, charities and small businesses.  She takes a keen interest in 
local issues as a Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator and is looking forward to getting 
involved in the work of our Council.  She is currently undertaking training in Council 
legislation and procedures, and is gradually taking over various aspects of the 
Council’s work and projects.  In her spare time, she loves spending time with her 
family and aspires to be a better amateur photographer.  
 

Council Budget gives a 3% increase in the Precept   
The Parish Council has drawn up its budget and spending plans for next year.  As Kirklees Council has 
maintained the Council Tax Support grant at the same level as last year, the precept (portion of Council 
tax which funds the Parish Council) will be increased in line with inflation.  For band D Council 
taxpayers this will mean a payment of £12.53 per year.  All the grant schemes will continue along the 
same lines as in the past although the rules are subject to review before the 2015 grant scheme is 
launched in May.  Hanging baskets and Christmas trees will be provided across the Parish and the 
Council will be looking to increase the provision of defibrillators in its area.  There is also some 
provision to support the 4 libraries, more details are provided below.  

Libraries  
As most people are aware, the future of Libraries within the Parish 
is under threat as Kirklees Council has to identify even more 
spending cuts in its budget.  The Parish Council is aware that 
libraries are important to people for a whole variety of reasons and 
wants to help to retain the Libraries within its boundaries if 
possible.  In Kirkburton, Councillors are in negotiation with Kirklees Council to see if it is possible to 
take over the running of the building so that the Library can continue to be delivered from that site. This 
will enable Kirklees Council to retain a core Library service within the building which could be 
delivered with Community help. 
 
There is to be another public meeting on 26 February at 7.30 pm at the Hub in Kirkburton to 
update people on the current situation and to measure the level of public support for this option.  Up to, 
and at the meeting the Parish Council will also be gauging interest in the formation of a “Friends” group 
to work alongside the Parish Council to help deliver Library services as Kirklees Council withdraws.  
Please see the website for full details. 
 
It is possible for other community organisations to apply to Kirklees Council for a Community Asset 
Transfer of the Kirkburton building.  Kirklees Council would then consider all applications made and 
decide which organisation to pass the building over to.  This would be separate from the delivery of the 
actual Library service.  Community groups in Kirkheaton and Shepley are looking at taking over the 
Library buildings in those villages and the Parish Council hopes to be able to support those groups as 
they take on these significant commitments. 



Defibrillators for the Community 
The Parish Council is continuing in its bid to have defibrillators available across the Parish over the 
course of the next few years.  It has agreed to contribute £1,000 towards the purchase of a new 
defibrillator and cabinet in Thurstonland.     In Shepley, the Council has also contributed £440 to the 
re-location of the defibrillator to the outside of the building and the purchase of a new outdoor cabinet.  

The rest of the funding has been provided by the Denby Dale & 
District Rotary Club and One Community. 

Next year there is a budget of £4,000 which could see the 
installation of 3 or 4 more defibrillators.  We are encouraging 
community groups to provide a contribution to the cost so that our 
funding can be spread wider and many more areas can benefit from 
this life-saving equipment.  The equipment just needs a building 
with an electricity supply and a volunteer available to check it on a 
weekly basis.  If you are interested in having one in your village, 
and can meet those basic requirements, please get in touch. 

    Grants News 
The Council has approved £12,659 for small annual / clock grants to a wide variety of community 
groups throughout the Parish, supporting the work of so many volunteers.  Letters to individuals will 
be sent out shortly.  The cheques will be issued in April, as the funding comes out of next year’s 
budget. 
 
The Council also approved the following Community Project grants: 
·  £1,500 Kirkheaton Scouts and Guides towards the costs of holding the 

50th Annual Gala 

·  £1,500 Kirklees Local TV to contribute towards the cost of new media 
equipment to support a media training programme for some of our 
young people.  The grant is subject to confirmation from the applicant. 

·  £5,444 to Stocksmoor Village Hall Management Committee to 
contribute to the cost of a new kitchen (pictured right). 

·  £1,973 to All Hallows Church towards the costs of restoring the top of the Church tower. 
 

To support new groups the Council makes periodic awards of start-up grants.  The latest beneficiaries 
are: 
·  The Friends of Storthes Hall Woods: £100 to purchase litter-picking equipment and to cover some 

of the initial administrative purchases. 
·  Yetton Hub: £100 to cover the purchase of crockery, administration and initial speaker fees. 

Police Crime Commissioner visits Kirkburton 
 

We were pleased to welcome the West Yorkshire Police and Crime 
Commissioner, Mr Mark Burns-Williamson, to the Council.  He gave 
the Councillors a comprehensive overview on crime statistics on a 
national, county and local level.  In the year to March 2014, the level of 
crime in West Yorkshire, and in Kirklees in particular, has fallen 
especially in comparison with other parts of the country.  However, his 
information showed that the perception of drug use in rural areas is 
considerably higher than the reality.  Mr Burns-Williamson answered 
specific questions posed by the Councillors on local issues and has put 
the Clerk in contact with various departments to try and solve some of 
our long-running issues. 

 
 

 

   
   

   
   

   
   

   
   

   
   

   
   

   
   

   
   

   
   

   
   

   
   

   
   

  P
rin

te
d 

&
 p

ub
lis

he
d 

by
 K

irk
bur

to
n 

P
ar

is
h 

C
ou

nc
il,

 B
ur

to
n 

V
ill

ag
e 

H
al

l, 
N

or
th

fie
ld

 
La

ne
, H

ig
hb

ur
to

n,
 H

D
8 

0Q
T 



�����������	
����
��������  
 

Reg Charity No. 242871 
 

���������	
����
�����������������		����������		������ ���������������������������

������
��������	���	�������������		�����������������������
 �
�������	���������������	����
���������		������������������������������������������ ����������������
����������������
���������������������		��������
��������������������� ���	������	���������������������
�����������	������������������������������������������ �	���������� �������������������
������
�
!����������������������������
�����
��������������� ������������������		� �����������
���	��	� ���������	���� �������
������������������
��� ����		�����������������

���	�������
���	������
���
������	���	����	�������������������� �������������� ���������"����
�����������
���	��������	���������������������
�����
������������ �������������		���������������	���
�
���������

�
#
����������������������
��	��������		������
���
���� �������������	�����������	�����
��������������$�� �

����%��������&�����'�������������%���������
������()* +*�*,(-**�
.����/�����.��������'��0��������1�����	����
������()*+ *�-(-),-�

Please Note.  Our constitution only allows us to support those people living within  
the boundaries of Lepton village.  

 

Parish Council Elections – 7 May 2015 
Do you want to make a difference to your community? Then why not 
become a Parish Councillor.  The next Parish Council elections are on 
Thursday 7 May.  If you are over 18 and live or work in the Parish you may 
be eligible to stand, either as an Independent or you can approach one of the 
political parties if you wish.  Nomination papers are available from Election 
Services from 30 March 2015 and the deadline for receipt is 4pm on 
9 April.  To find out more contact the Clerk or Kirklees Election Services.   

Grange Moor Allotments 
The Council is currently making some improvements at Grange 
Moor allotments.  The work includes putting up new fencing at 
the end of the car parking area adjacent to Plot 19 and at the 
bottom of Plots 5 and 6.  The disused sheds and overgrown area 
at the top, adjacent to the Garden Centre, are to be cleared and 
some willow saplings are to be planted.  The trench will also see 
some improvements with the weeds being cleared and the fruit 
bushes and trees woven together to form a fruit hedge.  Some of 

the plots have been given up and we are looking forward to welcoming new tenants soon.  The 
allotment competition is being re-run in the summer, so let’s hope we get some good growing 
weather! 
 

Meetings:  Council:  5 March, 16 April. Environment Committee:  18 March 
Annual Parish Council Meeting: 21 May at 8.00 pm An nual Parish Meeting: 21 May at 7.30 pm  

 Additional Committee meetings are called as and when necessary. Please see the website for details. 
 All the meetings at Highburton Village Hall at 7.30 pm  The meetings are open to the public.  

 All meetings have a public participation session.  A full meeting schedule & agendas available from website. 
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Flockton  
Maureen Pitts  
Email: mopitts@hotmail.com  
Jimmy Paxton: Tel: 01924 848445 

Kirkburton  
Norman Berry Tel: 01484 602922 
Anna-Maria Boden Tel: 01484 606996 
Email: annaboden@hotmail.co.uk 
Derek Hardcastle Tel: 07779 628147  
Email derek.hardcastle@kirklees.gov.uk   
Peter Pankhurst Tel: 01484 604094 
Email: peter.pankhurst@talktalk.net 

Kirkheaton  
Bill Armer Tel: 01484 314314 
Email: bill.armer@kbpc.co.uk  
Pamela Brook Tel: 07502169413 
Email: pamela.brook@kbpc.co.uk   
Keiron Dunn Tel: 01484 317718  
Email  ron.leith@ntlworld.com  
Alison Munro  Tel: 01484 323045  
Email: alisonquarmby@netcsape.net 

Lepton  
Stephen Beresford Tel: 01484 602700 
Email: bez1949@hotmail.co.uk  
Richard Burton Tel: 01484 300097 
Email: richardajburton@googlemail.com    
Peter Cunnington Tel: 01484 602499 
Email: p.s.cunnington@googlemail.com 
Sharon Dunford Tel: 07792 930758 
Email: sharon.dunford@yahoo.com 
John Hirst  Tel: 01484 324065  
Email: Jhirst8@hotmail.com 
Grange Moor ( Lepton & Whitley Upper) 
Ben Wightman Tel: 07881 408317 
Email: ben.wightman@kbpc.co.uk  
Cassandra Whittingham  
Tel: 07813 184469    
casswhittingham@googlemail.com 

Shelley  
Lynn Parsley Tel: 01484 604780 
Email: lynn@theparsleys.me.uk  
Suzanne Triggs Tel: 01484 602076 
Email: suzanne.triggs@kirklees.gov.uk  

Vacancy 

Shepley  
David Bradbury : Tel 01484 603254 
Email: david.bradbury@kbpc.co.uk 
Lin Holroyd:  Tel: 01924 848780 
Ian Lumb: Tel: 603418 
Email: panaque31@googlemail.com  

Thurstonland/Farnley Tyas  
Robert Barraclough Tel: 664826  
Email: r.barraclough@btinternet.com   
Andrew Cooper Tel: 667519 or  
07721 348619 
Email: andrew.cooper@kirklees.gov.uk   
 
 

Burton Villages Hall, Northfield Lane, Highburton   HD8 0QT. 
Tel:  01484 604391    

Email:  clerk@kbpc.co.uk              Website:  www.kbpc.co.uk 
                          

   Office Opening Hours: 
             Monday and Thursday from 9.30 am to 1.30 pm  

         Clerk to the Council: Angela Royle     
      Assistant Clerk: Lucy Gardner 

 Annual Parish Meeting:  
Thursday, 21 May at 7.30 pm  

(please note new start time) 
at Burton Village Hall 

Each year the Council holds a meeting for the electorate, when 
people can come and raise issues with the Parish Council, ask 
questions about the previous year’s activities and make 
suggestions on issues the Council could take up in the future.  
The meetings are opened by the newly-elected Chairman, and 
afterwards everyone is welcome to share the refreshments.  So 
put a date in your diary to join us this year! 
 

Christmas Trees 
We provided 8 Christmas trees this year and 
covered the costs of the lights on the two 
planted trees as well as those for the lights 
over the shops in Lepton Square.  We have 
received many thanks and compliments for 
them, which in some villages form the focal 
point for the seasonal celebrations.   
Photo left: Grange Moor Christmas tree. 

Seed Sharing Events 
Seed sharing is an excellent way of reducing 
waste when growing your own vegetables.  

The seed packets often contain far more seeds 
than one person can use, and it's always best if 

you can have a variety of crops growing.  If your 
community group is interested in holding a seed 

sharing event and would like some help to put it on, please 
get in touch.  We have some contacts in this field and are 
keen to help you to make your event a success. 

Poppy Wreaths laid across the Parish 
 

The Parish Council honoured all war 
casualties from the Parish by supplying 
a poppy wreath to each village with a 
war memorial, which were laid by the 
local Parish Councillors on 
Remembrance Sunday.  Victims of the 
`First World War were particularly 
remembered in the centenary year of 
the start of the Great War. 

 


